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Bids for the ICM 2022  
 
 
Dear colleagues, 
 
Yesterday the deadline expired to present a bid to host the ICM 2022. The IMU 
received two bids. In alphabetical order: 
            
            France, venue Paris 
            Russia, venue St. Petersburg 
 
The procedure now is as follows: The Executive Committee of the IMU will make site visits, 
and based on this and the bids, it will make a recommendation to the General Assembly  
which will decide on the venue of ICM 2022 at its meeting in São Paulo 29-30 July, 2018.  
All documents will be made available to the delegates in time for the General Assembly.   
 
We appreciate all the efforts that our French and Russian colleagues have done in  
preparing their bids. 
 
Regards  
 
 
 
Helge Holden 
Secretary of the International Mathematical Union 


